Ripon College

Parents' Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting Highlights and Minutes

Saturday, September 23, 2006
Attending:
Advisory Committee:
Daniel and Patricia Carpenter, Kathleen Kesler, Margaret Kordek, 
Ann Lindberg, Bert Piccirillo, Cheryl Poole, Nancy Rhyner, Ann Rumpf, Jackie Schoening, William '77 and Debra Scholfield.
College Administration/Staff:
David Joyce (President's Office), Chris Ogle (Vice President and Dean of Students), Lyn Corder (Vice President for Advancement), Larry Malchow, Carol Seeliger (Office of Annual Fund, Alumni Relations and Parent Programs), Michele Wittler (Assistant Dean of Academic Affairs), 
Paul Neuberger (Associate Director, Annual Fund), Steve Schuetz (Dean of Admission and Financial Aid), Eric Gallagher (Assistant Director, Annual Fund).

A.
Welcome

1. Meeting called to order by PAC president couple Daniel and Patricia Carpenter.

B.
Update from President David Joyce
1.
Gave a report to the committee followed by a question and answer session.

C.
Business Meeting

1.
Spring meeting minutes approved.
2. Larry Malchow reported on the past Parents' Welcome Receptions, thanked those who helped, and encouraged the new members to consider participation for next year.

3. Reviewed Family Weekend events; Seed collecting was cancelled due to a death in the family.
4. Summer orientation report was given by Chris Ogle.

5. Online Parent Newsletter - quarterly letters through our online community-please sign on to the online community "Insider".  Go to www.riponalumni.org
6. Next meeting is scheduled for Saturday, February 24, 2007 at 9:00 am.
7. Michele Wittler gave a report on the first year students which included handouts.

8. Student Life Report by Chris Ogle

a. Campus update

1. The Quads are all updated

2. Residence Halls security has been improved

3. Smoking in residence halls has been banned.

b.   Handouts

1.   List of Student Organizations on Campus

2.   Office of Community Engagement document
3.   Alternative events that have become tradition


c.   New apartment style living dorm will be ready for Fall '07. 
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9.  Admission Report by Steve Schuetz
a. He reported 264 new students and gave some statistics of first year class
b. AAA replacing ASAP program for alumni and parents to help the Admission Office.  Information will be mailed and put on the web site.
10.   Parent Fund Report by Paul Neuberger
a. Introduction of Eric Gallagher
b. The Annual Fund is a yearly replenishment fund for scholarship, heat, lights, etc.
c. Alumni, trustees, foundations, friends, family and parents are asked for their financial support.
d. The parent funding goal was reached last year.

e. Giving time or money by parents shows their support.

11.   Advancement Report by Lyn Corder

a.   Office of Advancement handout.
b.   Educating students, Enriching lives video to gain support for the campus will be mailed to all Parent Board members.

      12.   A group photograph was taken.

D.
Adjournment

1.
Meeting adjourned for Family Weekend festivities at 9:10 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Malchow '77
Director of Development
Ripon College Parents' Advisory Committee

